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                                         CITY OF PORTLAND
LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING

EVENTS AT PORTLAND CO., 58 FORE STREET

FLOWER SHOW / BOAT BUILDERS SHOW
Ms. Joanna Sprague  (Joanna@portlandyacht.com)
Jason Curtis  (329-5403)   (office phone: 774-2408)
Portland Yacht Services, Inc.

58 Fore Street

Portland, ME  04101

Command Center Phone #: 774-1067 (press 1 to leave message)

   Jason@portlandyacht.com
   Jusinta@portlandyacht.com    

















March 5, 2012
Dear Joanna:

This will acknowledge receipt of your request for Portland Yacht Services, Inc. to post “No Parking” signs on some Munjoy Hill streets in order to ease congestion during the Flower Show (Thursday, March 8 – Sunday, March 10, 2012….  There is an opening gala party on Wednesday, March 7 (6-9 pm; approx. 400 people in attendance).  Hours of the event:  Thursday: 10am – 6pm, Friday: 10am -7pm, Saturday: 10am – 7pm, Sunday: 10am – 5pm).   Setup of the events indoors will start early in the week.

              Over 5,000 people (per day) are expected for the Flower Show (15,000 overall).

     
Boat Builders Show (Friday, March 16 – Sunday, March 18, 2012, approx. 10am - 6pm)   Wednesday and Thursday, March 14 & 15 are setup days.    Around 5,000 people (per day) are expected to attend the Boat Builders Show (7,000 people overall).  Once boats are dropped off, the trailers park offsite at Hotels, parking lots, etc.


To publicize and promote “Off the Hill" parking for each of these events, you have requested that barricades and A-frame signs be set up on Fore Street and other sides streets of Munjoy Hill.  These barricades and signs would hold signage reminding the public that there is “No Parking Available on the Hill.” 
 
In addition, "No Parking" signs would be placed on poles on Fore Street, from Mountfort to India Street.  This is to ease congestion along that area of Fore Street. 


To further reduce traffic on the Hill, you are providing, again this year, a shuttle bus service (the bus should be a shorter bus to navigate some of the turns down in the new Commercial Street area).   The shuttle bus will provide rides to people who park along Commercial Street and Commercial Street parking lots.  Ads will be taken out in the Portland Press Herald to alert attendees where available parking is and where to pick up the shuttle. 

There is the St. Patrick's Day Parade taking place on Saturday, March 17 (Noon – 12:30pm) along Commercial Street (the East-bound lane), so for that time frame, the shuttle bus for the Boat Show will need to detour onto Middle Street (up High Street and continue on to India Street).

To assist with traffic flow and safety concerns during the events, you are hiring 2 police officers to patrol and direct traffic.  These Police Officers will be positioned on Fore Street area.  









(continued)

 
You have asked if the "No Parking" street signs on upper Fore Street can be bagged so that vehicles can park there during your event.  You would also like to post "15 minute parking only" signs at the Fore Street parking inlet (located directly beside your complex).  You would like this reserved for short term parking so that your vendors can use that space for loadin/loadout (and during the shows for handicap parking).


You have stated at present, that you do not want to reserve parking for your vendors at Cutter Street parking lots (though that may change as we get closer to the events).


A meeting was held with city staff on February 21 where the issues above (and below) were discussed.


Please be advised that you are authorized to post “No Parking” signs and other signage, subject to the following conditions: (I realize that much of this has already been taken care of)

1. Please pick up “No Parking” signs from Carol Merritt at Public Services, 55 Portland Street (874-8822.)  Similar to previous years, there will be a fee for these signs.  Please discuss this with Carol.  Please write on them the times (9am – 7pm) that “No Parking” is in effect.  Please make sure that signs are removed after the event.  Signs are to be placed along Fore Street (water side from the Portland Complex to Atlantic Street); at the intersection of Sheridan & Adam Street; intersection of Kellog & Adam Street; and the intersection of Waterville & Adam Street (and the odd side only of Adams Street – from Waterville to Sheridan).  On Waterville Street – from Fore to Sherbrook; on Kellog – even side only – from Adams to Monument.  Also along Fore Street (between Mountfort and India).  Also along the corners of the new Thames Street and Hancock Street.  These signs should go up 24 hours in advance.  Signs must NOT be nailed to trees.
2. Please call Marc Spiller, 232-8333, or Maynard Sprague, Public Services Customer Service, 874-8493, 874-8460, to make sure that barricades are being dropped off at various intersections.  You may need to arrange for pick up of barricades and A-frame signs (if you are not using yours).  There is a security deposit required.  It is your responsibility to make up the signs alerting the public that there is “No Flower Show or Boat Show Parking Available on the Hill” and to post them on the barricades and A-frames.  It is also your responsibility to place these out near (not in) the streets (barricade locations:  similar to previous years,


Sheridan & Adam Street; Kellog & Adam Street; Waterville & Adam Street; Waterville & Fore Street; St. 
Lawrence & Fore Street; and Atlantic & Fore Street)  / A-frame locations: Franklin & Commercial Street; 
Franklin and Fore Street; India & Fore Street, and other streets in the area)
3.
Please call Sgt. Troy Bowden, 874-8554, or Shift Command (874-8555) for the hiring 2 police officers to 
cover the Fore Street area (Waterville Street intersection) for your event.  YOU NEED TO CALL TO 
SCHEDULE THE OFFICERS.  Parking Control Officers (c/o John Peverada, 874-8444, or Paul Willey, 
874-2842) will monitor the area and backup 
police officers as needed.
4.
For an EMT on site, please call Chief Fred LaMontagne or Chris Pirone: Fire Dept., 874-8400.  There 

       should be a walk through in advance with the Fire Marshall.

5.
For food vendor licenses (Amatos is catering the Wed. March 7 Flower Show Opening Party / Black Tie 
Caterers the Boat Show) sre needed.   There will be other food vendors (ice cream vendor + 4 others) on site as well 
for these shows.  Please procure these licenses from Julie Ann or Janice, City Clerk's Office: 874-8557.

       Michele Sturgeon, from the City's Health Inspection Office (874-8693), may be inspecting.
6.    Re: Cutter Street parking lots (these lots will not be publicized as parking lot areas)  – but if cars and 
trailers do park there - NO VEHICLES ARE TO BE PARKED OVERNIGHT AT THESE 
LOCATIONS.  No vehicles should park on the grass – they will be ticketed or towed (if Public Services 
finds that there is a problem with people parking on the grass, those areas may be barricaded to keep cars at 
bay.)  Boat trailers etc., should not be chained to any posts.
If there is a "Snow Ban" on any of those days, these lots (and Cutter Street itself) would not be 
available as they are used by the public for alternate parking off street.)

If you change your mind and wish to use these Cutter Street parking lot areas for organized vendor 
parking, an additional fee of $100 per day and a certificate of insurance naming the City of Portland 
as additional insured, will be required (the Recreation fax line: 756-8279).  

The lots may be filled with large vehicles or large piles of items, etc., and the island's operations does use 
the middle lot for parking of their large trucks (and there may be snow removal vehicles stored at those 
lots) so they may 
not be available anyway.  The middle lot, where children slide into at the end of their sled 
ride own Eastern 
Prom Hill, is also barricaded off for safety purposes (so that parking lot may be off limits 
for any parking).  Please call Joe Dumais, Park Manager, 874-8934, for more information on these lots.









(continued)

7.   
For the bagging of "No Parking" signs along the upper section of Fore Street (water side, from 58 Fore 
Street up Fore Street about 75 feet), you do have permission to cover these street signs as you have in the 
past.  Please cover these signs yourself (don't forget to remove them once the Flower Show is over and the 
Boat Show is over.  For "loading/unloading only" parking inlet area on Fore Street, directly in front of 58 
Fore Street, you have permission to sign this area as such.  Please remember to remove these signs when 
the shows are not open.
8.  
I have cc'ed City Staff to make them aware of your use of the “No Parking” sign posting and the remote 
possible 
use of Cutter Street parking lots, as well as the need to plow the lots early in the morning in the 
event of a snowstorm.
9. 
Some of the Parking Lots in the new section of Hancock Street/Thames Street will not be available for 
public parking:    Thames Street Lot,  Ocean Gate Parking, IMT Lot, etc..

10.
The St. Patrick's Day Parade will be held on Saturday, March 17 (starting at Noon).  It will be held on 
Commercial Street (the east bound lane) and run from Center Street to Franklin Street Art. (finish location 
is the Maine State Pier).  The parade will be in the street from approx. Noon – 12:30pm.  During this time, 
please reroute the Shuttle Bus up High Street and down Middle Street to India Street.  Other traffic will 
also be detoured up High Street as well.  West-bound traffic on Commercial Street will still flow during the 
parade (i.e.  marchers are just on the east-bound lane of Commercial Street, with cars still driving on the 
west-bound lane of Commercial Street).

Good luck with the Portland Flower Show and the Portland Boat Builder’s Show.  If I may be of further assistance, please call me: 756-8275 vm211.  As I anticipate the arrival of the fees and certificate of insurance, (if you plan to reserve Cutter Street lots), this letter will act as your permit to post “No Parking” signs, barricades, and A-frame signs to assist with traffic control during your events.









Sincerely,









Ted Musgrave, Recreation Special Activities









756-8275 vm211

cc:
Anita LaChance, Assistant City Manager
Sally DeLuca  / Jeff Tarling / Troy Moon / Joe Dumais,  Recreation / Public Services 
Sgt. Troy Bowden / Janine Roberts / Janine Kaserman, Police

Fred LaMontagne / Terry Walsh / Chris Pirone, Fire
Mike Bobinsky / Tom Higgins / Maynard Sprague / Marc Spiller / Carol Merritt, Public Services
John Peverada / Paul Willey / Andy Martin, Parking Control

Tammy Munson / Jeannie Bourke / John Rioux / Marge Schmuckal, Michele Sturgeon, Inspections
Andy Downs, Facilities Management, Waterfront

Jan Beitzer, PDD        

Kevin Donoghue, City Councilor         

Joanna Sprague   (Joanna@portlandyacht.com)
� EMBED PBrush  ���
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